

July 13,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for July 13,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike Erwin (Utility Supervisor),and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 6.22.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the June 22,2023 meeting. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Twp. Manager informed the board that invoice number 14810 was pulled due to         that charge/invoice being sent incorrectly by Sealmaster and that the overall expenditures are $345.00       less. Motion to approve by Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred           Buckholtz. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master –Ted Williams - Road Crew. Crew performed the following work: 8 days preparing roads       for tar and chip; 5 days performing tar and chip; replaced 1 crossover pipe; installed 2 driveway pipes;       graded all dirt roads, swept chipped roads; removed beaver dam 3 times; widened Whippoorwill Rd. 

       Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin - Reported the following: Completed all of the deficiencies from the       DEP; repaired a leak on Gilmore Dr; raised manhole on E. State; cleaned mall tank; met with Wilson        Construction doing a project for National Fuel; fixed Moody restroom that was damaged by vandals;          Fixed foot valve at PA Ave plant; repaired leak on Conrad Ave.

       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina Deloe for the month of May 2023 issued 18 zoning permits for a          total improvement value of $100,325.00. Collected $495.00 in permit fees. Improvement value                  included 4 signs, 5 fence, 1 Viasat Internet equipment; 1 garage, 1 home demo, and porch, pool,                decks, sheds. Filed 4 civil complaints and 3 citations for violations. Sent notice of violations for other        zoning and property maintenance violations. 

       Township Manager –  Eric Heil reported: 4H Fair workday will be July 28th; The USACE expects to be        completed with their study in the Fall; the new 5 ton Chevy dump truck is slated for delivery in late           July or early August and is $600 less than originally quoted. 

Action Items

1. The board was presented with an amendment to the employee handbook. A section numbered 2805(A) was added which will require employees to wear ANSI class 2 or 3 safety apparel when working within road right of ways. The township solicitor has reviewed and approved the amendment wording. Motion to approve made by Bob Betzold, seconded by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) motion passed. 
2. The board was presented with a proposal from the EADS Group to perform professional services for zoning ordinance revisions. There was a discussion about revisions vs. a comprehensive review. No action was taken on this item and will be discussed further. 
3. The board was presented with a bike trail use request from Matt Edwards representing the Team Foster bike ride, scheduled for August 12th, 8AM-12PM. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) motion passed. 
4. PUBLIC COMMENTS –
            Michael Diebert, chairman of the Cranberry Venango General Authority, informed the board that              a new sewer services agreement had been drafted by Kyle Fritz of the EADS Group and Tom                    Hartwig representing Oil City. It was unknown at this time if the agreement had been discussed by             Oil City Council and that the CVGA solicitor would be reaching out to see if there had been any                progress. Diebert also updated the board as to the CVGA boards request that the                                         authority/township be reimbursed at the bulk water rate for any water utilized by Seneca VFD for              fundraising purposes. This is required to bring the authority into compliance with Title 53. 

5. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-
             Bob inquired about the any updates with the Meadow Church Rd bridge project. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:05AM with a motion by Fred Buckholtz.  Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes)  The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be July 27, 2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 

